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Sheriff Brian Burnett reports on February 22nd, 2019 the Chelan County Sheriff’s Office 

School Resource Officer for the Cashmere School District, Deputy Mutch was advised 

by school staff of an online post threatening the safety of Cashmere High School.  The 

post was made as a comment on someone else’s YouTube channel.  It is believed 

person who posted the comment was 18 year old Gerardo Tovar-Medina of 

Wenatchee.  The comment said “I was planning on shooting up the school”.  Mr. Tovar 

has not attended Cashmere Schools for several years and never attended Cashmere 

High School. 

The online comments alarmed several students and staff.  All schools in the Cashmere 

School District were placed on a “lockout”.  After hearing the incident was reported to 

law enforcement, Mr. Tovar called the school.  He was transferred to Deputy Mutch 

who kept him on the phone while directing Deputies to his residence in Wenatchee.  

Mr. Tovar was detained and interviewed.  He admitted to posting the comment on 

YouTube but said his intent was only to scare them.  

Chelan County Sheriff’s Office Detectives served a search warrant on Mr. Tovar’s 

residence.  Several drawings and notes were located indicating Mr. Tovar had done 

research on past mass shootings.  There was also indications Mr. Tovar was planning 

or had a desire to commit a mass shooting at Cashmere High School.   

 

 

For Immediate Release     Contact:  Chief Jason Reinfeld 

Incident #: 19C01801     Phone: 509-667-6337 

Date:  February 26th, 2019    http://www.co.chelan.wa.us/sheriff 



 
 

Mr. Tovar was booked into CCRJC for Threats to Bomb or Injure Property. 

 

The Chelan County Sheriff’s Office takes threats to the safety seriously.  The School 

Resource Officers throughout the county provide a necessary link to the Sheriff’s Office 

and provide a quick and reliable contact to address threats rapidly as was done in this 

incident.     

 

 


